
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of Ameren Missouri’s   ) 
Application for Authorization to  ) File No. ET-2014-0085 
Suspend Payment of Solar Rebates ) Tariff No. YE-2014-0235 
 
 

ORDER DIRECTING STAFF TO FILE A RECOMMENDATION  
 
Issue Date:  December 2, 2013                                          Effective Date:  December 2, 2013 
 

On November 26, 2013, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri filed a tariff 

revision designed to modify its solar rebate tariff to implement the stipulation and agreement 

the Commission approved on November 13.  Ameren Missouri’s tariff would implement a 

reservation-style system for payment of solar rebates based upon the timing of receipt of 

completed applications. Ameren Missouri asks the Commission to waive a provision of its 

rules to allow such a reservation-style system to comply with the rules.  Furthermore, Ameren 

Missouri asks the Commission to approve its tariff and request for waivers by order effective 

no later than December 22, 2013.   

To make such an order effective by December 22, the Commission will need to act at 

its December 12 agenda meeting.  To that end, the Commission will direct its Staff to file a 

recommendation regarding the tariff and the request for waiver no later than December 9.    

 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. The Commission’s Staff shall file a recommendation regarding Union Electric 

Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri’s solar rebate tariff and its request for waiver no later than 

December 9, 2013. 
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2. Any other party wishing to file a recommendation regarding Union Electric 

Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri’s solar rebate tariff and its request for waiver, shall do so no 

later than December 9, 2013.  

3. This order shall become effective upon issuance. 

 
       BY THE COMMISSION 

     Morris L. Woodruff 
       Secretary 
 
 
Morris L. Woodruff, Chief Regulatory  
Law Judge, by delegation of authority  
pursuant to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 2nd day of December, 2013. 
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